

UNITING CHURCH IN AUSTRALIA 9 May 2010



WELCOME TO GLEN WAVERLEY UNITING CHURCH

If you are new to our congregation please fill in a Visitor Card so we may have the privilege of contacting you. Cards are available at the door, at the end of the pews, and on the 'Welcoming Table' in the foyer.

Please make yourself known to one of our members and join us for a 'cuppa' between services.

Vision Statement:

GWUC is a faithful, Christ-centred community that meets God and shares that unconditional love. meet_god@anytime.with.us

SUNDAY 9 May		Easter 6
8.00 am	Rev Ineke Gyles (Holy Communion)	
9.00 am	Rev Greg Fry Youth Worship Band	70
11.00 am	Rev Ineke Gyles Free Spirit	Hahhy Mather of Day!
4.30 pm	4.30 Worship & Kids Church Debbie Davey	# # W
7.00 pm	Worship - Mothers' Day	
Lectionary Acts 6: 9-15, Psalm 67 Revelation 21: 10, 2222:5, John 14: 23-9 or John 5: 1-9		or John 5: 1-9

SUNDAY 16 May	Ecumenical Sunday	Easter 7
8.00 am	Rev Ineke Gyles (Holy Communion)	
9.00 am	Rev Greg Fry Choir	
11.00 am	Rev Ineke Gyles (Holy Communion)	
4.30 pm	4.30 Worship & Kids Church Alanee Hearnshaw	
7.00 pm	Worship	
Lectionary	Acts 16: 16-34, Psalm 97 Revelation 22: 12-14, 16-17, 20-21, John 17: 20-	26

1



Today's 'Thoughtful Flowers' are given by Gwenda Henry in memory of her wonderful mother Alice Louisa Latham Barber

POST EASTER STUDY - "EVERYTHING MUST CHANGE"

This study is based on Brian McLaren's book of the same name.

"Our world faces unprecedented challenges and crises and the church will either be part of the problem or part of the solution. To be part of the solution, followers of Christ must be ready for a bold new adventure of faith and action."

Groups did this study during 2009. It sparked great debate and interest about what the life and teachings of Jesus have to say about current societal and global issues.

Part 2 – Brian McLaren's two preoccupying questions:

What are the biggest problems in the world today?

What do the life and teachings of Jesus have to say about these global issues? Is society able to take a radically different direction, so that our world will become a very different place – sustainable, peaceful and equitable?

The group thought that young people, in the church and elsewhere, were giving us leads and encouragement to look outside "the square".

Although there are 8 Sessions in the complete study, one may join the group at any stage and attend as many sessions as one would wish.

To have read the relevant chapters (Parts) of the book pertaining to a Session would be advantageous but not essential.

Some copies of the book are available on loan. For availability please contact Herb Fleming on 0407 516 827.

Remaining Sessions are:

Thursdays 7.30 pm in Room 2

May 13th - Part 4 May 20th - Part 5 June 10th - Part 7 June 17th - Part 8 June 27th - Part 6

If you have any queries, please contact Herb Fleming on 0407 516 827.

Trivia Night!

Planning is well underway for this year's Trivia night - 7pm on Saturday 22nd May, at \$10 per person. The sign-up board is now up in the foyer, so gather your multi-generational team and reserve a table today!



Raising money to continue the wonderful work done by our group in Kenya, this night will have some new rounds you will not have seen before (unless you watch "Talkin' 'Bout Your Generation"), as well as old favourites.

We look forward to seeing you there!

THE UCAF & MEN'S FELLOWSHIP

Invite you to hear The Moderator

Ms Isabel Thomas Dobson

at 11.00 am on Tuesday 1 June 2010

The meeting will be followed by lunch. Please bring a plate to share.

Tea & coffee will be provided



Katherine Fraser, daughter of Pavid and Margaret Fraser,

will be married to **Ross Pryde** at our church on Saturday 15 May at 2.30 pm.

Our church family is welcome to attend the ceremony to share in this happy day

CONGRATULATIONS to Rev Lynette Dungan who has successfully completed and received her

Master of Theology!



Food Safety: Well done, Leisure Time

Last week an Environmental Health Officer from Monash Council conducted an inspection of our Church and she said that she "could immediately see our kitchen was kept in clean condition". She also said that "the Leisure Time record keeping is better than anything else she has seen for a volunteer group". Thank you Leisure Time for complying with our Food Safety Program and your efforts has helped to keep our Food Business Registration with Monash Council. Without this Registration all GWUC activities involving food preparation will be curtailed, imagine no food at our Fete, no food at Kids Church, no pancakes at Youth outreach program, etc.

Mike Foo, on behalf of Careful Kitchen Crew and Property Committee

Golden Rules

Those of us who enjoyed the children's address on Sunday morning (2nd May) heard some golden rules of life. The Property Committee would like to encourage us all to use these same golden rules when using the facilities at GWUC.

If you use a room or equipment, these rules are just as valid for you as they are for me.

- If you open it -- close it
- If you turn it on -- turn it off.
- If you unlock it -- lock it.
- If you move it -- put it back.
- If it belongs to someone else -- get permission to use it
- If you borrow it -- return it.
- If you don't know how to operate it -- leave it alone.
- If you use it -- take care of it.
- If you break it -- admit it.
- If you can't fix it -- call someone who can.
- If you mess it up -- clean it up.

Thank you Greg, they are great rules for life and for GWUC. Any feedback can be sent to Warren Greenwood (98303837)

PLEASE ENSURE YOU PICK UP YOUR
PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPE FROM THE TABLE
IN THE FOYER!!!!!!!!



Our Hub volunteers & the staff from The Body Shop at The Glen

are combining to host

Australia's Biggest Morning Tea

on behalf of the Cancer Council Victoria
ALL donations will go to the Cancer Council
We would like to invite you to
come & support this worthy cause
Bring your family & friends

Where: Glen Waverley Uniting Church

When: Thursday 27th May 2010

Time: 10.00 am to 12.00 noon

To help with the catering, please add your name to the list on the Office Counter if you are planning to come

DIARY DATES 2010

(Legend: R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue)

Monday 17 May

10.00 am Play Group R2 & 3 (Contact: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746)
10.30 am Leisure Time R1 & F & K

8.00 pm Badminton H (Contact: Ian McMillan 9803 1813)

8.00 pm Young Adult Group O (Contact: Helen Boucher 8819 3714)

Tuesday 18 May

10.00 am Playgroup R2 & 3 10.00 am- Community Hub

2.00 pm Everyone welcome. Pop in for a cuppa and chat. We'd LOVE to see you!

8.00 pm Deo Volente R1

Wednesday 19 May

10.00 am Playgroup R2 & 37.00 pm Band Practice R37.45 pm Church Council R1

8.00 pm Young Adult Group O (Contact: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342)

8.00 pm Free Spirit C (Deb Leigh 0411 778 417)

8.00 pm Book Group O will meet at the home of Graham & Mary Ward

26/699 Highbury Road, Burwood East - 9802 9215

Thursday 20 May

10.00 am 2.00 pm
 1.30 pm
 Scotsglen Singers H

Community Hub
Everyone welcome. Pop in for a cuppa and chat. We'd LOVE to see you!

7.30 pm Post Easter Study R2

8.00 pm Choir C (Contact:-Barbara Hurst 9803 9346)8.00 pm Badminton H (Contact: Ian McMillan 9803 1813)

Friday 21 May

10.00 am Ineke's Friday Morning Group R4

11.30 am Cooee F Come along for a cuppa/chat/lunch/scrabble. BYO lunch,

tea, coffee, biscuits provided. (Contact: Ailsa Stewart 9802 3229)

5.30 pm Uthies - 'Rollerama'

7.30 pm Youth - 'Rollerama' \$8s.50, Blade hire \$3

Saturday 22 May

7.00 pm Trivia Night

Sunday 23 May

Kids' Activity Team (KAT) Roster Kay & Judith

DIARY DATES 2010

(Legend: R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue)

	e charen, it train, v vestry, o catsiae venae,			
Monday 10 May				
10.00 am	Playgroup R2 & 3			
10.30 am	Leisure Time R1 & F			
7.45 pm	Finance Committee R1			
7.30 pm	Meditation Group O (Contact: Bobbie Rooks 9803 0379)			
8.00 pm	Badminton H (Contact: Ian McMillan 9803 1813)			
8.00 pm	Young Adult Group O (Contact: Helen Boucher 8819 3714)			
Tuesday 11 May				
•				
10.00 am-	Community Hub			
2.00 pm	Everyone welcome. Pop in for a cuppa and chat. We'd LOVE to see			
	you!			
10.00 am	Play Group R2 & 3 (Contact: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746)			
7.30 pm	Communications Committee R4			
8.00 pm	Deo Volente R1			
8.00 pm	Encounter O (Contact: Lois Hosking 9560 19871)			
Wednesday :	12 May			
10.00 am	Play Group R2 & 3 (Contact: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746)			
7.00 pm	Band Practice R3			
8.00 pm	Elders R4			
8.00 pm	Young Adult Group O (Contact: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342)			
8.00 pm	Free Spirit C (Contact Deb Leigh 0411 778 417)			
Thursday 13 May				
10.00 am-	Community Hub			

10.00 am-	Community Hub
2.00 pm	Everyone welcome. Pop in for a cuppa and chat. We'd LOVE to see
	you!
6.30 pm	Church Council Executive R1
6.30 pm	Wedding Rehearsal C
7.30 pm	Post Easter Study R2
8.00 pm	Choir C
8.00 pm	Badminton H (Contact: Ian McMillan 9803 1813)

Friday 14 Ma	<u>ıy</u>
10.00 am	Ineke's Friday Morning Group V
11.30 am	Cooee F Come along for a cuppa/chat/lunch/scrabble. BYO lunch.
	Tea, coffee, biscuits provided. (Contact: Ailsa Stewart 9802 3229)
7.00 pm	Youth Group 'Small Groups \$2

Saturday 15 May

Fraser Wedding

COMMUNITY OF FAITH MISSIONAL GROUP - MAY REPORT 2010

Evelyn and Herb Fleming are leading a study group on Thursday nights on Brian McLaren's book "Everything Must Change".

Coming up – 30 May 2010 (5th Sunday) – combined 10.00 am worship. Guest preacher is Rev Ross Langmead. Ross is a Baptist minister and is currently Dean of Whitley College. He is passionate about mission and is a gifted hymn writer and musician (for example, see Hymn 681 in "Together in Song").

The Community of Faith Group has been asked by Church Council to discuss the suggestion that we should move permanently to two morning services (8.00 am and 10.00 am). The Group is actually looking at all service times and is discussing issues such as:

What sorts of services should we offer? E.g., Youth oriented, Families and Children oriented, Reflective/intimate, Contemporary/experimental/interactive, Traditional, Combined, Healing.**

What service times should we offer and how many services? How should we cater for children who attend in the morning? What is more important - the number at worship or style of worship?

How do we utilise the skills and abilities of our various musicians to best fit worship styles?

How can we keep work loads on ministerial staff reasonable? How can we utilise and encourage lay leadership in worship?

Comments from members of the congregation, Elders and Church Councillors are helping us in our deliberations. We hope to have a report ready for the May Church Council meeting.

Ross Mackinnon Convenor

** Following a suggestion from the Elders, it has been decided to hold half-hour Healing services approximately once a quarter. The next Healing Service will be at 7.30pm on Wednesday 9 June 2010.

Have you admired the beautiful 'baby boxes' sometimes on display in the Church Office?

These 'baby boxes' are the result of a passion which has led Faye Schroeter, a member of our congregation, to provide a 'start' for new unmarried mothers, giving them a box which includes many necessities a new baby might require.

Faye 'haunts' Op Shops looking for suitable articles, at her own expense.

If you could help Faye by contributing any baby clothes, toys, bunny rugs etc, this would help her assist those unmarried mothers having a struggle with a new-born. Articles may be left at the Church Office or given to Faye personally.

The boxes are distributed through hospitals.



Jan Parsons needs small jars (2nd size vegemite, mustard jars, or similar), for jam making.

Please leave at the Office or give to Jan personally.

THE KOMBI KREW ARE LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS TO HELP



WITH THEIR BUSH FIRE PROJECTS BRUSHED WITH KINDNESS.

The dates are: Saturday 29 May and Saturday 19 June.

The exact location will be confirmed, but we are currently evaluating projects in Marysville, Clonbinane, and Narbethong.

We've built a number of occasions with 'Habitat for Humanity' and it's always an amazing day of getting our hands dirty, and serving.

Please see Alanee Hearnshaw or David Morgan if you're available.

Entertainment Books - down to the last few books!

At \$65 each, these are packed with 25-50% off or 2-for-1 vouchers for hundreds of restaurants, hotels, attractions, sports and leisure around Melbourne. From a great way to discover new places to eat out to the key to 5% off your groceries for the year (5% off Coles gift cards).

A full listing of the vouchers is at:

http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/,including a searchable map.

Hope you can take this opportunity to support the work of the church and save money at the same time. See the table in the foyer between services, Wendy in the office during the week or Kaye Morgan on 0403451309/kayemorgan7@hotmail.com.

<u>Does anyone have any 'bubble wrap' or cardboard boxes</u> they don't want?



Nick Dart (0439 102 491) would love you to get them to him for use with the Youth Programme.

Please phone him to arrange for delivery!



SUPPORTIVE CARE LINK SERVICE

Please contact **Laurel Muir 9560 1518** if you are aware of people needing the support provided through our Care Link Service.



We are glad to be of service.



As part of the Glen Waverley and District InterChurch Council "Cycle of Prayer - Congregations praying together", we at Glen Waverley Uniting Church lift up in prayer Rev Greg Fry and our congregation at Glen Waverley Uniting Church, Glen Waverley.

ROSTERS - 2010

		<u>KOSTEKS - 2010</u>	
BIBLE READERS			
May 9	9.00 am	Jit Tan	
•	11.00 am	Herb Fleming	
May 16	9.00 am	Yan Emms	
	11.00 am	Alison Dingwall	
DOOR STEWARDS			
May 9	9.00 am	Jan Clear, Ted Bedford, Lyn & Pam McDonald	
•	11.00 am	Stan & Joyce Ford	
May 16	9.00 am	George & Jenny Abraham, Diana Coles, Josephine Sim	
	11.00 am	Doug Newberry, Margaret Bald	
ELDERS - COMMUNIC	ON STEWARDS		
May 9	8.00 am	Laurel Muir	
May 16	8.00 am	Kaye Mackinnon	
•	11.00 am	Joy Jackson, David Jackson, Peter Tho	orpe
		•	•
<u>ELDERS</u>		DOOR	VESTRY
May 9	9.00 am	Peter Barr, Marjorie Bedford	Jonathon Chong
, 5	11.00 am	Sue Morgan, Bev Richardson	Margaret Duncan
May 16	9.00 am	Glenn Laub, Kaye Morgan	Doug Newberry
, =-	11.00 am	Jan Clear, Barbara Krieger	Bev Richardson
EINIANCE STEWADDS		,	
FINANCE STEWARDS May 9	9.00 am	John Thompson, Michael Coles	
iviay 5	11.00 am	Debbie Amos, Eric Armstrong	
May 16	9.00 am	John Vickers, Colin Yates	
Way 10	11.00 am	Graeme Smith, Ken Hutchinson	
FLOWERS	11.00 0111	Gracine Simen, Neir Fraccinison	
FLOWERS Marie 0		lav laskasu	
May 9 May 16		Joy Jackson	
•		Barb Thompson	
MORNING TEA			
May 9		Rewa Feenaghty, Geoff & Norma Saxton	
May 16		Nancy Burns, Bill & Jill Norquay	
<u>ORGANISTS</u>			
May 9	8.00 am	Wallis Gandell	
	9.00 am	Youth Worship Band	
	11.00 am	Geoff Willis	
May 16	8.00 am	Julie Trewin	
	9.00 am	Robert Fleming	
	11.00 am	David Williams	
WELCOME TABLE			
May 9		Lynne Boyer, Fiona Leister	
May 16		John & Laurel Muir	
CHOID INFORMATION	1 lara - 1 la ancienta	:h :-l//Ch -:-D 0003	0246

CHOIR INFORMATION http://www.ajh.id.au/ggg/ChoirPage or phone 9803 9346

<u>CLEANING - 15 May 2010</u> (Please note: Wedding 2.30 pm Saturday 15 May)

Area 1: Walter & Alex SkiltonArea 2: Ian & Pam GrahamArea 3: Warren Greenwood, Rob McDougallLawns: Neil Skilton, Nick Dart



All contributions for the Bulletin should be received at the Church Office by

9.30 am on the Thursday morning!

Articles arriving after this time will be placed in the following week's Bulletin.

Suggestions for our Bulletin will be welcomed by the

Communications Committee

Glen Waverley Uniting Church

Postal Address:

Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway Glen Waverley 3150

Office Hours: Mon-Friday 9.00 am – 5.00 pm

(except Public Holidays)

Phone: 9560 3580

Email: office@gwuc.org.au

Fax: 9560 1735

Internet Address: http://www.gwuc.org.au

wiki.gwuc.org.au

REV GREG FRY ph: 9561 3031

Email: gjandco@bigpond.net.au

REV INEKE GYLES ph: 9703 1870

Email revineke@hotmail.com

Ministry for Seniors

ALISON DINGWALL ph: 9560 3167

Email: madingwall@optusnet.com.au

Children & Families

DEBBIE DAVEY ph: 8802 7028
Email: debbiedavey67@gmail.com

Ministry for Youth & Young Adults

ALANEE HEARNSHAW ph: 0402 030 342

Email alanee.h@gmail.com

APPLICATION FOR A DONATION FROM GWUC 2010 FETE PROCEEDS

Glen Waverley Uniting Church has, for many years, offered the proceeds of the Annual Fete for Local, State, National and Global Community Projects.

Outreach Missional Group invites applications for Congregational Outreach Project (COP) funding from the 2010 Fete proceeds. To make an Application collect the documents from the Church Office; alternatively, list your email address for forwarding of the documents electronically.

The documents that you will receive are:

- The COP Assessment Criteria 2010 (see on rear of this sheet), and,
 - The COP Application Form 2010.

These documents give the guidelines and list the information which is required with each submission. Please forward your Application, in hard copy OR email, to the: Congregational Outreach Project Selection Panel, c/- the Church Office.

The 2010 COP Selection Panel comprises:

Heather Hon, mob:0417 694 150, email: heatherhon@bigpond.com David Fraser, ph. 9803 7653, email: david.fraser@rmit.edu.au

John Hurst, ph:9803 9346, email: aih@internode.on.net

Closing Date for ALL submissions is Monday 17th May.

Receipt of Applications will be acknowledged in writing.

After Project selection all applicants will be advised in writing of the

Successful applicants (or their deputy) will be required to attend the 5th July 2010 Congregational Meeting to respond to any questions concerning their application.

If you have questions or queries please contact a COP Selection Panel member.

Lyn McDonald (for the Outreach Missional Group)

COP ASSESSMENT CRITERIA 2010

Assessment Criteria for Congregational Outreach Projects (COP) 2010

Criteria

draw up a short list of Projects to recommend to the The following criteria help the COP Selection Panel Congregation.

- That we donate the funds that we raise as a response to Christ's commission to His Church. Our aim is to follow the example of Jesus in providing practical assistance to needy people in our world.
- That we support Projects that are within the spirit of the UCA mission. તં
- That we ensure that any Project is: က
- openly accountable to the public;
- viable;
- managed by trustworthy people;
- and meets appropriate legal requirements.
- personal contact through our members who are That our preference is to support ministries in engaged in them. In this way we can be kept which we as a Congregation have involved and informed about their work. 4
- That each submission comprises a completed supporting COP Application Form and any information. S.

Editing Wiki Pages

The ability to edit a wiki page changes the whole philosophy of webbased information - no longer is control of the information in the hands of a select few webmasters, but it is now open to all the users of the page. It is like having a car that you could change the design of as you drive it. Imagine the changes you might make to a car if you had this ability - you could make it a small two-seater when commuting to work, a station wagon or van when moving goods, a four-wheel drive when camping, and so on. I'm sure you can think of other examples.

Using the GUI Editor

You can try these instructions out without fear of damaging anything by using the wiki test page, at

http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/TestPage

Go to this page, and try out the following instructions:
On the header of this (and every) page, there is a menu bar with items such as Edit (Text), Edit (GUI), Info, and so on. This section describes what happens when you click the Edit (GUI) link. New users will probably find this form of editing to be the easiest to use, since it is very like popular WYSIWYG (What You See Is What You Get) word processing applications (Microsoft Word, for example).

Clicking the link places you in edit mode. You see much the same form of the text on the page, but now there is an edit bar at the top of the text. In this bar area number of tool icons, which should show a short explanatory hint for each as you hover your mouse over them one by

The text itself is now live, meaning that when you click in it, and start typing, the characters that you type will be inserted into the page. Not only that, but you can delete things and change the format as well. Try opening up a page and editing it now. (If you are worried about breaking anything, go to the TestPage and edit that. It will not matter what changes you make to that page.) Try double clicking on a word, then click the bold B icon to make it bold. Clicking on the B icon again will turn off the bold face. Or you can use the I icon to make your word italic. Or both. Or underlined, or even all three!

The other icons in the tool bar can be explored at your leisure. You can make numbered lists, bullet point lists, indented text, 'outdent' indented text, add links to other web pages (remember, a link to another wiki page is just a WikiName!), and lots of other interesting things. One which many might find useful is the 'Paste from Word' icon, but let's not rush too fast.

When you have made a number of changes, you might want to click the Preview button at the top of the edit window, just above the tool bar icons. This will show your page as it will finally appear, so it is handy for checking what you have done without actually finishing your edits. But more importantly, it saves an interim copy, so if you have to go away, or worse, your system crashes, it will be there when you come back, and start editing the page again.

Of course, once you have finished your edits, you will want to make them available to other readers. Click the Save Changes button to do this. It is good to also write a brief comment in the Comment: box just below the edit window, so that others can quickly see what your changes were